## **CAT'S TALES**



Newsletter of the Jaguar Drivers' Club Queensland Inc Sunshine Coast Register

March 2020

First, the good news.....

## ST PATRICKS DAY RUN SUNDAY 15TH MARCH 2020

.... Susan Price



It was a windy but dry and sunny Sunday morning for our St Patricks Day Run.

We met at Muller Park, Bli Bli, where we shared morning tea with 11 of our numbers who braved the wind and the traffic detoured from the local triathlon.

Were they green fairy cakes or frogs? Who cared, they were delicious and many thanks to Debbie for supplying them.



We said goodbye to Tony and Denise Allen and followed Garry and Jennifer up the mountain in our Daimler which performed extremely well, setting the pace at a comfortable speed. The drive was very picturesque especially after the recent rain with everything green and lush.





At our destination, Finbars, Jen's Woodfired Pizza, we met up with the rest of our crew to enjoy a time of chatting, getting to know each other a little better and yummy pizzas.





Unfortunately, the local orchestra didn't turn up due to the Corona Virus so there was no jolly foot tapping Irish music. Apart from us, there was only another couple of tables full.

Although things weren't as lively as they have been in the past, I think everyone enjoyed our time together.





Sandra and John were celebrating an anniversary. Even though Sandra wasn't in green I would have to say she was certainly the best dressed in her Jaguar outfit. (Psst! Did you know Sandra was a member of 'Coastal Caring Clowns' and they are appearing on 'Australia's Got Talent' in a few weeks' time).



## And now for the bad news.....

You will notice that this Cat's Tales has no upcoming events advertised. That is because, due to Covid 19, our desire to keep all members safe and to comply with government restrictions, the Sunshine Coast Register and the JDCQ as a whole have suspended all events.

No events mean no photos and no stories so Cat's Tales, too, might have to be suspended.

There is a way you can help. Everyone has a bit more time than normal right now so how about firing up Word and writing something for your magazine. It doesn't have to be Jaguar related, although those articles will be very welcome. Have a look at the Jan-Feb edition and you'll see an interesting article by Lindsay on a sailing race. Remember, when we get together at events, we do talk about other things than cars and find fellow members' activities very interesting. Perhaps you've read an interesting book or learnt a new skill to while away the hours. The only taboos are copyrighted articles, politics, religion and, maybe, sex.

Please send them to your Editor at goodwillpark@hotmail.com.

Hopefully we'll be back on the road soon.

Wendy

Harrison Ford drives around in his \$150,000 Jaguar convertible.

With a net worth of \$210 million, Harrison Ford has developed a taste for expensive, lavish modes of transport.

The 71-year-old Oscar nominee was spotted getting into a Jaguar XK 140.



Another one of his collection - 1966 Austin Healey 3000





## **Committee Members**

Chairman: Lindsay Price M: 0414 622 781

E: lindsu@outlook.com

Vice Chairman: Joe Day M: 0419 717 590

E: joseph-day@outlook.com

Secretary: Marg Day M: 0407 621 724

E: marg-day@outlook.com

Correspondence to -

109 Palmview Forest Drive, Palmview 4553.

Treasurer: John Herbert M: 0423 380 092

E: herbert.casino@gmail.com

Editor: Wendy Gross M: 0498 203 257

E: goodwillpark@hotmail.com

Committee

Members

Susan Price : Debbie Herbert : Ian & Vicki McKinney